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Canton Lodge No. 60,  F. & A. M.

Michael A. Mallard, W.M.

TRESTLE BOARD

Michael A. Mallard (330) 267-8175 ........ W. M.
Albert C. Phillips (330) 309-1711 ........ S.W.
Steven J. Morosko (330) 497-6773 ....... J.W.
Gary J. Dressler (330) 833-8219 ............ Sec.
Edward C. Phillips (330) 456-0745 ..........Tyler

Mailing address
836 Market Ave. North

Canton, OH 44702-1021

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

Wed., June 5, 7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting
Fri., June 14 – Flag Day, Fly Old Glory
Sun., June 16 – Father’s Day
Wed., June 19, 6:00 p.m. – Awards, Past Master and Spouse Dinner
                         7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting
Fri., June 21 – First Day of Summer
Wed., July 3, 7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Thurs., July 4 – Independence Day
Sun., Aug. 4 – International Friendship Day
Wed., Aug. 7, 7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting

Greetings Brethren! A lot has happen since the last time that I wrote. On April 17th we
had our Fellow Craft Inspection and I am very pleased to say that we passed. I would like
to thank all the officers and brethren who helped out to make our inspection as good as it
was. I could not have done it without you; thank you. I would also like to extend a big
thank you to Wor. Bro. Mike Emery, for standing in as Pro-Tem Senior Warden, during all
the practices, stated meetings and I would also like to thank him for the outstanding job he
did during the inspection. Please extend thanks to Wor. Bro. Mike Emery for all he has
done. I will also thank Wor. Bro. Jeff Ward for helping out at our practices and also for the
awesome job he did giving the lecture at the inspection. Please extend thanks to Wor. Bro.
Jeff Ward for the outstanding job he did also.

On May 11th we presented the Grand Master’s “One Day Class.” On that day we raised
14 new Master Mason’s into Canton Lodge 60. It was a very rewarding experience. I
would like to thank all the brethren who volunteered to be mentors that day; and I would
like to thank all the brethren who were there just to help out. I would like all the brethren
to please take the time and congratulate all the new Master Masons.

I will thank all the brethren who attended McKinley’s and Tubal’s annual inspections.
Canton 60 was well represented at both inspections and won the “Traveling Trophy”
award at both events. This makes two in a row. The next inspection is on the 31st of May at
Victory Lodge. Let’s make it 3 in a row.

Just as a reminder, we will only have
one stated meeting during the months of
July and August. I will wish the brethren a
good summer and if you are traveling,
please be safe, but most of all, enjoy
yourself and family wherever you may go.

Mike Mallard, Worshipful Master
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Wm. McKinley Lodge No. 431, F. & A. M.

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.comJoseph M. Kostolich,  W.M.

TRESTLE BOARD

Joseph M. Kostolich (330) 705-1931 ....W.M.
Mark J. Gold (330) 704-8344 ............... S .W .
Steven B. Dilley (216) 276-3243 ......... J.W.
Terry R, Rundquist (330) 492-2574 ..... S e c .
Daniel D. Thomas (330) 499-8758 ........ Tyler

Mailing  address:
836 Market  Ave. North
Canton, OH 44702-1021

Fri., June 14 – Flag Day, Fly Old Glory
                       7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Sun., June 16 – Father’s Day
Fri., June 21 – Summer Begins
Fri., June 28, 7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Thurs., July 4 – Independence Day
Sun., Aug. 4 – International Friendship Day
Sat., Sept. 21 – McKinley’s Outdoor Lodge

The month of May turned out to be a decent month down at the temple. The brethren
put in some hard work and accomplished the raising of four candidates, the annual
inspection and the Grand Masters “One Day Class!” This occurred all in the first two
weeks! The degree work has been exciting! It makes it extra special when you get to see a
father raise his son. We also had the brother to brother option being played out as well,
with our Worshipful Master Joe Kostolich obligating his brother Ken Kostolich at the one
day class. I have to say the comments after the inspection this year were excellent. Right
Worshipful Brother, Michael Bailey, gave the lodge a high compliment on the degree
work. Most Worshipful Grand Master, James F. Easterling Jr. complimented the brethren
on their pursuit of more light in their completion of the grand lodge educational course
work and Past Grand Master, Tom Zahler, left the lodge room speechless with his
rendering of “This Ragged Flag.” Every brother was on their feet and applauding, not sure
if everyone had goose bumps on their arms, I only know that I did. There are exciting
things happening at our temple every meeting, to be sure this month was a little busier
than most, but the support and encouragement form the sidelines makes thing run
exceedingly smooth. A special thanks to all our past masters who watch with a careful eye
the proceedings in the lodge room and also to our newly obligated brethren for their
attendance at stated meetings. It really all starts their fellows. The more you show-up, the
more you learn. That is all from the South fellows.

See you in lodge!  Steve, Jr. Warden

Canton  Flower
Shop

“Flowers that Smile”
201 Central Plaza South                 453-0183

Sunset Hills Memorial Park
Masonic Gardens

Section 5, Lot 143, Space 3
$3,500.00

Contact: Scott Myer (330) 298-9889
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Trinity Lodge No. 710, F. & A. M.

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.comJonnie W. Jones, W.M.

TRESTLE BOARD

Johnnie W. Jones (330) 499-0224 .......W.M.
Reid A. McLeod (330) 412-0947 ............. S.W.
Brent E. Bowers (330) 833-7043 ............ J .W.
Clyde L. Roberts (330) 455-6494 ............Sec.
Dennis P. Moriarty (330) 479-9722 ........ Tyler

Mailing address:
836 Market Ave. North

Canton, OH 44702-1021

Sales & Service
All Makes & Models

Heating & Air Conditioning Equipment
Authorized Lennox / Trane Dealer

Sheetmetal Fabrication
Commercial Refrigeration

7415 Middlebranch N.E. North Canton, Ohio

Thurs., June 6, 7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting
Fri., June 14 – Flag Day, Fly Old Glory
Sun., June 16 – Father’s Day
Thurs., June 20, 7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting
Fri., June 21 – Summer Begins
Thurs., June 27, 6:00 p.m. - Special Meeting, Table Lodge
Fri., June 28, 6:30 p.m. - Picnic and Richville Fireworks
Thurs., July 4 – Independence Day
Sun., Aug. 4 – International Friendship Day
Thurs., Sept. 5, 6:30 p.m. – Dinner
                         7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting, Awards and Memorial

Greetings Brethren! We have a busy but relaxing summer planned for each of you. A
Table Lodge will be held on June 27th at 6:00 p.m. If you have never attended a Table
Lodge, you won’t want to miss this special event. This event will be limited to only 30
brothers so get your reservation in to Senior Warden, Reid McLeod at (330) 412-0947
ASAP.

Junior Warden, Brent Bowers has invited the members to his home for a covered dish
picnic and to watch the Richville fireworks. His address is 3940 Greenford Ave. S.W.
Please RSVP to Brent at (330) 833--7043 so he knows how many to plan on. Brent can also
give you directions if you need them.

Our meeting on September 5th is the annual awards and memorial meeting. We will
begin with a dinner at 6:30 p.m. Call our secretary, Clyde Roberts to place your
reservation.

To all our brethren and their families,
have a safe and happy summer break and
remember; every day is a joy.

Johnnie Jones, Worshipful Master
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Thomas Richards (440) 554-4360 ............Monarch
David W. McIntyre (330) 784-7673 ..... Chief Justice
Gary Gruber (330) 966-2921 ... Master of Ceremoniesl
Dale Walter (330) 455-9334 ............ Secretary

Nazir Grotto, M.O.V.P.E.R.
The Home of Fellowship and the Red Carpet Hospitality

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

Office: (330) 588-8323
E-mail: nazirgrotto123@aol.com

Mailing Address
1717 6th Street S.W.
Canton. OH 44706

TRESTLE BOARD

Thomas Richards, Monarch

Thurs., June 6, 4:30 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. - Spaghetti Diner, Public Invited
Wed., June 12, 5:00 p.m. - Nazir Board Meeting
                        5:30 p.m. - Attitude Adjustment Hour
                        6:30 p.m. - Dinner
                        7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting
Fri., June 14 – Flag Day, Fly Old Glory
Sun., June 16 – Father’s Dau
Thurs., July 4 – Independence Day
                          No Spaghetti Dinner Scheduled
Thurs., Aug. 1, 4:30 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. - Spaghetti Dinner Public Invited
Sun., Aug. 4 – International Friendship Day

Monarchs Message
The Ohio Grotto Association held there May Conference at Teheran Grotto and it was

a good two day session. June 30th until July 6th the Supreme Counsel Session will be in
Nashville, Tennessee; and another good time will be had by all.

Due to a busy time scheduled at Nazir Grotto, the regularly scheduled spaghetti diner
for July has been canceled and will start back up in August. The spaghetti dinner in April
was a big success, we had the dinning area full of people, coming and going, the whole two
and one half hours. It was a good meal fixed by prophets and there ladies and was
wonderful; thank you.

Prophets, there has been a new card reader installed on the back door of the Grotto
Building; and so the blue cards are no longer good. If you what a new card for the new
reader, it will be at a cost of $5.00.

This charge is to pay the cost of the new card reader and installation. You may purchase
a new key card from our secretary on Monday, Wednesday or Friday, 9:00 a.m. until 12:00
Noon. If you loose you card it will cost you $5.00 for a new one.

I hope you all have a good and safe 4th of July!
Brother and Prophet, Thomas M. Richards, Monarch

“Absolutely The Best”
D & J Handyman Services
Residential & Commercial Maintenance/Repairs

Electrical, Plumbing, Remodeling
Landscape Design, Renovations

Small job or big - we do it all
Brother Don Mellen

(330 ) 418-0346  d-jhandyman@neo.rr.com

Continued on page 7
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Canton Chapter No. 84, Royal Arch Masons

Richard P. Snider (330) 484-6014  ............ High Priest
Robert Habony (330) 546-0975 ..................... King
Robert R. Smith (330) 477-8125 ...................... Scribe
Steve S. DeNayer (330) 966-8748................ Secretary

Mailing address:
2180 Zircon St NE

Canton, OH 44721-1737

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.comRichard P. Snider, High Priest

TRESTLE BOARD
Sat., June 8, 10:00 a.m. – 18th Capitular Meeting, Hiram Chapter
Fri., June 14 – Flag Day, Fly Old Glory
Sun., June 16 – Father’s Day
Tues., June 18, 7:00 p.m. - Stated Meeting, Installation of Officers
Fri., June 21 – Summer Begins
Thurs., July 4 – Independence Day
Sat., July 20, 8:00 a.m. - Kings School, Tuscarawas Chapter
Sun., Aug. 4 – International Friendship Day

My Companions! Another year has come and gone in Capitular Masonry. We had a
very good year; some new faces have joined us. I wish to thank all the officers and
Companions for all the hard work they have given this past year. Now the new officers will
take over and I am sure they will have a fabulous year and plenty of fine work will be done.

June 8th is our Annual Meeting for the district. The meeting starts at 10:00 a.m. at Hiram
Chapter in Massillon. This is when we set the dates for the upcoming year for the tri-
fold. Everyone is invited to attend and put some input into it. There will be a breakfast at
the Massillon Masonic Temple, for those interested, for a donation. Come have a say in
what the district will be doing.

June 18th is our Stated Meeting and will be the Installation of the New Officers; new
faces and new ideas to come. Please come support the new officers and give them a little
input with your ideas. See you at 7:00 p.m.

July 20th is our Kings School which will be sponsored by the 18th Capitular District at
Tuscarawas Chapter in New Philadelphia, Ohio, starting at 8:00 a.m. This meeting is open
to all Chapter members. Come and listen to what R.E. Robert Thomas, our Grand King has
to say about his upcoming year as Grand High Priest. These are very informative meetings
and they give you a chance to meet the new Grand High Priest elect.

I hope everyone has a wonderful summer and enjoyment with their family and
friends. Let’s make it a safe summer so I will see you all back come the September meeting.

Richard, H.P.

P.O. Box 72
Middlebranch, Ohio 44652-0072

T & R Productions

For your small printing and office needs
Letter Heads * Envelopes * Faxes * Small Programs
Business Cards * Fliers * Mailing Labels

Randy Hahn, Sr. ~ owner
Phone: (330) 495-5361

Email: t-n-rproductions@sbcglobal.net
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Canton Council No. 35, Royal & Select Masons

W. Steven Foutty (330) 815-1119 ........................  Master
William D. Stratton (330) 628-1287 ........ Deputy Master
Larry H. Haines (330) 361-4602 ...........  Principal Conductor
Steve S. DeNayer (330) 966-8748 ................. Recorder

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

                      Mailing Address:
2180 Zircon St. NE

Canton, OH 44721-1737

W. Steve Foutty, Master

TRESTLE BOARD

Continued on page 11

Fri., June 14 – Flag Day, Fly Old Glory
Sun., June 16 – Father’s Day
Tues., June 18, 7:45 p.m. - Stated Meeting, Installation of Officers
Fri., June 21 – Summer Begins
Thurs., July 4 – Independence Day
Sun., Aug. 4 – International Friendship Day

Greetings Companions! I wish to thank you for allowing me to serve as your Illustrious
Master this coming year.

We have a number of candidates ready to receive their Royal and Select Master
Degrees. I believe we will have these take place in October and November. Our inspection
next year will be in the Select Master Degree in January 2014 and our Grand Master, Most
Illustrious Companion, Robert Rhinehart, will be our Inspecting Officer. Watch for the
date and make a special effort to be with us.

Again this year we are collecting empty pop and beer cans for our Diabetic Kids
Fund. Illustrious Companion, Jim Collins has agreed to head this up. Please help him on
this project.

Check the functions going on in our Chapter and Commandery this summer, they will
need our support, and we theirs.

Again, thank you for this honor. See you at our September meeting if not before.
Bill, Master Elect

Nazir Grotto, M.O.V.P.E.R.
Continued from page 5

Sick and Visitation
Remember our sick and shut-ins. Keep our Monarchs ailing lady, Anita, in your prayers

as she is now in rehab at Heather Hill, 12340 Bass Lake Road, Chardon ,Ohio 44024, after
leaving Cleveland Clinic.

Clown Unit
In the early 1960’s, the Clown Unit of Nazir Grotto started to put smiles on the faces and

laughter in the hearts of many people in the greater Stark County Area. About 1965,
Tommy the Trolley began to take the Nazir Grotto Clowns to all corners of Ohio doing
what clowns do best; to make people smile and laugh. These joyful experiences were
made possible by Brother Masons, always behind the scene supporters, who were not
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Robert Habony (330) 546-0975 ..................... Commander
Glenn Greenamyre (330) 478-1579 .............. Generalissimo
William D. Stratton (330) 628-1287 ............... Captain General
Robert R. Smith (330) 477-8125 ........................ Recorder

Mailing Address:
836 Market Ave. North

Canton, OH 44702-1021

Canton Commandery No. 38, Knights Templar

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.comRobert Habony, Commander

TRESTLE BOARD
Fri., June 14 – Flag Day, Fly Old Glory
Sun., June 16 – Father’s Day
Tues., June 18, 8:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting, Installation of Officers
Fri., June 21 – Summer Begins
Thurs., July 4 – Independence Day
Sun., Aug. 4 – International Friendship Day

Hello Sir Knights! ”My-oh-my!” Where has the last two years gone? Yes, I’ve been
Commander for two years and I want to thank all of you for such a wonderful experience.
I have enjoyed every minute of it. But it’s time for me to turn the Commandery over to a
new Sir Knight so he can enjoy this grate experience. We have a fine line of leadership
coming up and I hope you support them as much as you have me.

Have a safe and wonderful summer.
Bob Habony, Commander

Nazir Grotto, M.O.V.P.E.R.
Continued from page 7

Grotto Clowns themselves. Well, now Tommy the Trolley again needs the support of
behind the scene supporter(s); a conventional engine technician with work space and
tools before the clowns can clean-up and fix-up the outside of Tommy’s body before July
1st for the following: The Pro Foot Ball HOF Festival “BALLOON CLASSIC” on Friday
and Saturday evenings, July 19th and 20th; the “Community Parade” on Sunday afternoon,
July 28th and the “Grand Parade” on Saturday morning, August 3rd. Do not forget the
Louisville Constitution Day Parade in mid September. Contact P.M. “Sarge” Hicks at
(330) 904-7057 for Trolley repairs. Remember, You Two or Three of Four, CAN BE A 
NAZIR GROTTO CLOWN, For other information contact: ”Sparkie” Moriarty at (330)
479-9722 or sparkieincanton1@att.net.

HARDWARE, PLUMBING, PAINTS &
ELECTRICAL SUPPLIES

2516  WEST  TUSCARAWAS,   CANTON,  OHIO

Bro. Frank Sekeres     Phone (330) 455-9471
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Delta Chapter No. 539, Order of the Eastern Star

Diane Phillips (330) 868-3262 ............ Worthy Matron
Johnnie Jones (330) 499-0224 ........... Worthy Patron
Patricia Slatzer (330) 484-1548 ............. Secretary
Diane Phillips (330) 868-3262 ..................... Sunshine

Mailing address:
1034 Lillian St. S.W.
Canton, OH 44706

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

TRESTLE BOARD

 Diane Phillips
Worthy Matron

 Johnnie Jones
 Worthy Patron

FORMET-CLEVENGER

&  GORDON
Funeral  Home

456-4766
   E. Spencer Gordon

1803 North Cleveland Ave.
Canton, OhioContinued on page 11

Fri., June 14 – Flag Day, Fly Old Glory
                          7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting, Elections and Reports
Sun., June 16 – Father’s Day
Fri., June 21 – Summer Begins
Sun., June 23, 3:00 p.m. - Reception honoring Harriett Cassel, Grand Representative
                                               to Rhode Island, Legacy Chapter, North Canton
Mon., June 24, 10:00 a.m. – Auxiliary Meeting, Auxiliary Kitchen
Fri., June 28, 7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting, Honoring all Masonic Brethren
Thurs., July 4 – Independence Day
Mon., July 29, 10:00 a.m. – Auxiliary Meeting, Auxiliary Kitchen
Sun., Aug. 4 – International Friendship Day
Fri., July 12, 6:30 p.m. – Auxiliary Dinner, Blue Fig Restaurant on Whipple Ave 
Sat., July 27, 1:00 p.m. - Summer Picnic at Al Slatzer Farm
Mon., Aug. 26, 10:00 a.m. – Auxiliary Meeting, Auxiliary Kitchen
Thurs., Sept. 5, 7:30 p.m. - Carroll Chapter, Friendship Night, Carrollton

By the time you receive this, believe it or not, it will be time to elect the 2014 corps of
officers. Let W.M. Diane or A.M. Mina Jane know how you will serve your chapter in the
coming year.

The summer picnic is chaired by Mina Jane Groetz at the Al Slatzer Farm. Table service,
beverage and meat will be provided. Please bring a side dish and desert for sharing. Bingo
will be played after dinner.

Friendship Night, Thursday, Sept. 5th at Carroll Chapter is noted so you can mark your
calendar. Contact other members and ride share to this event.

The By-law committee suggested the
following changes to our By-laws. Each
was approved in chapter and we are
waiting final approval from Grand Chapter
at this time.

1. Hold the meeting in November on the
2nd Friday only – (no 4th November, Friday
meeting)

2. Hold the meeting in December on the
2nd Friday only – (no 4th December, Friday
meeting)
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Daughters of  Mokanna
Jennifer Arnold (330) 277-3333 .. Mighty Chosen One
Dorothy Ballard (330) 285-1324 ..................... Lalla
Barbara Turner (330) 499-3423 .................... Rodeval
Cindy Gay (330) 936-9844 ....................... Treasurer
Joan Ann Walter (330) 455-9334 .................. Sunshine

Mailing Address:
836 Market Ave. North

Canton, OH 44702-1021
Jennifer Arnold, M. C. O.

TRESTLE BOARD

Nazir Caldron No. 27

Tues., June 4, 7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Fri., June 14 – Flag Day, Fly Old Glory
Sun., June 16 – Father’s Day
Fri., June 21 – Summer Begins
Thurs., July 4 – Independence Day
Sun., Aug. 4 – International Friendship Day
Tues., Sept. 3, 6:15 p.m. – Covered Dish Dinner
                       7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting

Dear Daughters; As I write this article, with a May 10th deadline, I am feeling so proud
of all the officers and Ceremonial Cast Members who made our inspection and visitation
by the S.M.C.O., Linda Chapman such a success. Thank you one and all! We had a nice
crowd with four of the five Ohio Caldrons represented.

The June 4th Stated Meeting was opened by R.M.C.O. Joan Ann Walter. Plans were
discussed for a number of summer activities including; drill and chorus practices,
“Daughters Night Out” events, the annual picnic and Supreme Session sign-ups and
activities. Specific details will be e-mailed to all daughters on the M.C.O.’s list. If you
want to receive these e-mails and are not on the list, please send a request to
jenarn3@yahoo.com or if you have
questions or want additional information,
give me a call at (330) 277-3333. All the
dates and times were not available by the
deadline for this newsletter. Joan Ann
Walter and Virginia Weiford were in
charge of refreshments. A pound auction
was enjoyed after the luncheon to help
raise funds for the Caldron and our
Supreme Line Officer. Members were
reminded of Nazir Grotto’s Spaghetti
Dinners on the 1st Thursday of each month.

Nazir Caldron does not meet in July or
August. Our September meeting is on
Tuesday the 3rd starting with a covered
dish dinner at 6:15 p.m. The meat and

Continued on page 11



THE MASONIC BULLETINJune-July-August, 2013 Page 11

Delta Chapter No. 539, Order of the Eastern Star
Continued from page 9

3. Increase annual dues to $35.00 starting with 2014 dues payable by October 13th.

Sunshine
Sympathy is extended to W.M. Diane and Marshal Ron Phillips at Ron’s mothers’

passing. Prayers continue for Fred McGavern, Donna Sparling and Nancy Vickers. Please
keep W.M. Diane informed of members needing cards, visits or calls. (330) 868-3262.

Auxiliary
Delight Auxiliary will meet Monday, June 24th, Monday, July 29th and Monday,

August 26th. Everyone is invited to join us for dinner at the Blue Fig restaurant on
Whipple Ave. on Friday, July 12th at 6:30 p.m.  Come and share with us in friendship,
fellowship and fun. May each of you have a wonderful summer.

Carol

Daughters of  Mokanna
Continued from page 10

drinks will be provided. Come and bring a covered dish to share. Bring a guest to enjoy
not only the food but the fellowship. The R.M.C.O. that night is Kate Oesch.

Have a great summer!
Jennifer Arnold, M.C.O.

“Save Our Temple”
“The heart of a servant leader” is a sincere compliment. It has origins in the church, but

it can describe leaders in other groups as well. A simple definition can be divided into two
parts. Primarily, it is the natural inclination to serve others. Secondly, it is the intentional
decision to take on a leadership role. For example, when we come to the Masonic Temple
and participate in activities, we grow personally through acts of helping to serve others in
our groups and communities. The satisfaction that comes from this often points members
to a leadership position.

We are fortunate to be surrounded by women and men who are such Servant Leaders.
They dedicate their time, effort and money to Masonry. The great majority of these people
quietly serve without fanfare. Without a doubt, their contributions are essential to their
groups’ success. You may, or may not, recognize their names and faces, but we all benefit
from their efforts.

Take a moment to thumb through your
Masonic Bulletin and notice the wide
assortment of organizations that are
represented in it. All these groups have
ties to our Masonic Temple, and most of
them consider it their home.

Remember your first visit to the

Continued on page 12
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“Save Our Temple”
Continued from page 11

Masonic Temple? Perhaps you were dazzled by the beautiful ornamentation of the rooms,
and impressed by the fine workmanship necessary to create such a place. Equally
impressive is the constant care that our Temple needs to remain in operational condition.

We need to recognize those people that keep our Temple “afloat.” One way is by
noticing those who wear “Save The Temple” lapel pins. The pins serve two purposes. The
first is to bring in money to help with the Temple’s expenses. The second purpose is
emblematic in that the wearer’s of the pins remind themselves of the importance that the
Temple has in their own lives. It also lets others know that the person wearing the pin has
donated their personal treasure so that we can all enjoy our magnificent home. They are
examples of Servant Leaders.

Your help is needed to maintain our Temple. Please contribute to the “Save The
Temple” fund in an amount that you can afford, and join the growing number of “Servant
Leaders” in our midst.

George German, McKinley 431

Cryptic Room

                                         Save Our Temple Pin Order Form
Qty_____
Price Level ________ Red: $35.00,  Red & White: $135.00, Red White and Blue:
$335.00
Please Mail your check to:  Save The Temple Fund, c/o Canton Masonic Assn., 836
Market Ave N., Canton OH 44705-1021
Your address for shipping:  (Please Print Clearly)
Name:
___________________________________________________________________

Street:
___________________________________________________________________

City & State __________________________,  Zip Code __________________

Cathedral Room
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Editors Comment

THE CLOSING OF A LODGE
The poem was written in two hours on the morning of the 9th February, 2000 by R. W.

Brother J. G. W. Kelley P. G. Lect. Grand Lodge of South Australia and the Northern
Territory and presented by him at the final festive board of Torrens Park Lodge No.112;
after surrender of the Lodge’s Warrant. The final ceremony was well attended and very
moving with the temperature 38-39 deg. C (over 100F.)

After reading the nicely written article by Brother German, I thought it in good taste to
add my two cents worth to this Bulletin. Below is a poem written especially for the closing
and surrendering or the charter for a Masonic lodge! Before reading the poem and the
prefix, take a moment to reflect on what part of your lift the Canton Masonic Temple and
especially your lodge, has played on you. Like me, you probably entered that fine old
building in au of its magnificent beauty and splendor. Think of the grand parties, dinners,
entertainment, and changes it made in your life each time you walked through its
portholes. We as members have used, abused and demanded the best from it and it has
never denied us any of those requests. Its beauty, for all the abuse, still shines through. Its
grandeur still reflects the effort put forth to build such an edifice. Contemplate the number
of young, and old, candidates who have been raised and learned the mysteries of the
fraternity in its halls.

Now, read the prefix and the poem and picture what it would be like to see the key
turned in the door lock for the final time. To realize that never again would the sound of
brethren laughing and talking among each other echoing up the central stair case. To
think that it’s final is more than most could bear.

Bobl, Your Editor

With the closing of the Volume and the opening of a door,
Think not this Lodge has ended, think what has gone before.
Remember all those worthy men who as apprentice came,
And who developed love and skill and worked in friendship’s name

When you take up the Working Tools too gently put aside,
Think not their work has ended, think how they were applied.
Remember well the lessons taught, to craftsmen tried and true,
Of Masons worthy of the name and apron white and blue.

When your Tracing Boards are covered and the Columns laid at rest,
Think not their teaching ended, think more a message blessed.
Remember the special meaning to Master Masons all,
Of birth and life and learning and waiting for the call.

With the sounding of the gavel and as the lights at last go out
Think not your Lodge has ended, dispel all lingering doubt,
Master, Wardens, Brethren, remember as you depart,
Your Lodge will live forever in every Masons’ heart.

Continued on page 14
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** RCW INDUSTRIAL SOLUTIONS **
Your Hydraulic Hose Service Specialist

Synthetic Slings -Wire Rope - Chain
Hydraulic & Pneumatic Repairs

Cylinder - Rams - Pumps
Industrial Friction Material

429 Waynesburg RD SE
Canton, OH 44707
Ph.  330-452-6548   Fax  330-452-8445

4810 Southway Avenue SW
Canton, OH 44706
Ph.  330-478-5300  Fax  330-478-5566

WEB PAGE …. WWW.RCWSUPPLY.COM
WEB PAGE …. WWW.YELLOWSLINGS.COM

E-MAIL ……..  rcwinc@rcwsupply.com

MARTELET RENTALS
Housing with a smile

North Canton
Canton
Plain

330-492-3689

FAIRCREST DOOR
484-6650

Bro. Bill Bird, Owner
$15 discount with this ad on garage door repairs

4001 Cleveland Ave SW
Garage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and Service

 21st Masonic District Inspection Schedule
 June 21st Masonic District Inspection Schedule

Tues., June 18, 7:00 p.m. - Conrad 271, M.M. Deg. Refreshments, Jones
Sat., June 22, 7:00 a.m. - Caldwell 330, E.A. Deg. Lunch after, Jones
Sat., June 29, 7:00 a.m. - Hudson 510, M.M. Deg. Lunch after, Colton

This poem remains the property of the author but permission is given for its use in
Masonic circles. Should you wish to make contact with the author his email address is
jakelley@iinet.net.au

Poem - Continued from page 13
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836 Market Ave. North
Canton, Ohio 44702-1021

(330) 455-6300
E-Mail: mytext05@neo.rr.com

Web Site: www.cantonfreemasons.com
- PUBLICATIONS  COMMITTEE -

President .......... Robert R. Martelet  (492-3689)
Sec./Treasurer ....... Glenn L. Owens (575-7780)
Editor ................ Robert R. Martelet (492-3689)
Web Master ..... Daniel Unsworth (309-9080)
Canton No. 60 ............ Michael A. Mallard (267-8175)
McKinley No. 431 .... Steven B. Dilley (216-276-3243)
Trinity No. 710 ................ Jonnie W. Jones (499-0224)
Council No. 35 ............... W. Steve Foutty (815-1119)
Chapter No. 84 ............ Richard Snider Sr. (484 6014)
K.T. No. 38 ...................... Robert Habony (546-0975)
Delta No. 539 ..................... Diane Phillips (868-3262)
Daughters of Mokanna ...... Jennifer Arnold (277-3333)
Nazir Grotto ................ William E. Walther (875-8394)
MW&D Assoc. ...................... Reid McLeod (412-0947)
DeMolay ...................... Michael R. Cassel (439-7297)
Rainbow ........................... Diane Phillips (868-3262)
Masonic Temple .................. (330) 455-6300
A.A.S.R., Valley of Canton . (330) 455-2321
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Next Issue Deadline
Articles for the September, 2013 issue

of the Masonic Bulletin are due Friday,
August 10, 2013.

Advertising space in the Masonic
Bulletin may be purchased at a cost of
$21.00 per column inch per issue.

Advertising design services available.

THE MASONIC BULLETIN
© Copyright, 2004 All rights reserved.

The Masonic Temple facilities are
available for rental

for private receptions, meetings and
other activites.

For information, contact:
The Masonic Association

at: (330) 455-6300

Masters, Wardens & Deacons
Association of Stark County

TRESTLE BOARD

Sat., June 1, 10:00 a.m. – Stated Meeting

Brethren! Our next meeting will be held
at Conrad Lodge in Alliance, June 1st at
10:00am. Breakfast will be served from
8:00 a.m. until 10:00 a.m. Our Meeting
will be promptly at 10:00 a.m. and last no
longer than 1 hour.

We at Master’s, Wardens, and Deacons
would like to congratulate all our newly
raised Master Masons.

Our April meeting went well and we
thank Clinton Lodge for hosting our
meeting. There are still a lot of fresh ideas
that we are building on. Our attendance is
still active but, we could still use a few
more members representing their Lodges.

Mentor’s, please bring along with
you, your “One Day Class” new members,
to one of our meetings and to all Master
Masons, we all have an opportunity to
improve our Blue Lodge ritual work.
Clinton Lodge, Massillon, is offering
assistance in ritual work, or questions and
answers for those of us who want to
improve ourselves in more light. They
will have people to assist anyone on
Saturdays from 8:00 a.m. until 10:00
a.m. Please take advantage of their gener-
osity and bring someone along with you.

Keep your calendars marked for July
15th at 6:00 p.m. The District Awards Night
is being held at Fairways Country Club,
North Canton. Make your reservations
and enjoy the evening with Brethren.

We only have 3 more inspections left,
lets get out their and support them as they
supported us, I look forward in seeing you.

Have a safe and fun summer with family
and friends, Fraternally, Reid A. McLeod



N
on

-P
ro

fi
t 

O
rg

.
U

.S
. P

os
ta

ge
P

A
ID

Ca
nt

on
, O

hi
o

Pe
rm

it 
N

o.
 1

82

T
he

 M
as

on
ic

 A
ss

oc
ia

ti
on

T
he

 M
as

on
ic

 B
ul

le
ti

n
83

6 
M

ar
ke

t A
ve

. N
or

th
C

an
to

n,
 O

hi
o 

44
70

2-
10

21


